

ISABEL AGUAYO Vice Mayor

LAURIE GUILLEN Councilmember

PEGGY LEMONS Councilmember

BRENDA OLMOS Councilmember



July 5, 2022

Dear Mr. Smith,

On behalf of the Paramount City Council, I want to extend our deepest condolences to your family on the passing of your father-in-law, Frank Tripepi.

Mr. Tripepi left an impressive and lasting imprint on the world of Southern California government. Though I never met him, I have heard many stories from our staff and others about his warm, engaging friendliness and straight-shooting honesty, his genuine concern for those he mentored, and his profound decency. We were terribly saddened to hear of his passing.

I know that this is a difficult time. But we gain comfort in the fact that a loved one such as Frank lived a rich, fulfilling life and gave so much to others. I am sure your family was grateful and proud to be so close to such an extraordinary person.

You are all in our thoughts and prayers.

Sincerely,

Vilma Cuellar Stallings

Mayor